February 8, 2005

Dear Interested Party:

In response to the Executive Office of Environmental Affairs’ (“EOEA”) July 1991 MEPA Certificate on the 1991 Central Artery Corridor Plan Environmental Notification Form (“1991 ENF”) that states: “final designs for the park should be submitted to the MEPA Unit so that they may be made available for public review and comment”, (Certificate, page 1), the Central Artery/Tunnel (“CA/T”) Project submitted information on the Central Corridor park designs (“Informational Submittal”) to the EOEA MEPA Office on January 31, 2005.  The Informational Submittal is intended to specifically comply with that 1991 MEPA Certificate directive.  The CA/T Project anticipates that the Informational Submittal will be noticed in the February 9, 2005 edition of the Environmental Monitor.

The Informational Submittal recognizes and describes in detail the fact that the public has been actively involved in the design development process for the parks, including, but not limited to, the opportunity to review and comment on Central Corridor park designs at various stages of design development.  It contains Text and Figures relative to the North End, Wharf District and Chinatown park designs.  In addition, in response to a current request by the MEPA office, the Informational Submittal also provides updates on the building parcels located within the 1991 ENF Central Corridor area and on the horticultural garden parcels.

To receive a copy of the Informational Submittal, please contact Barbara Zewiey of the CA/T Project, at 617 556-2460 or email: bjzewiey@bigdig.com.  If you have any questions about the Informational Submittal, please contact:


Edward McCormack


Senior Environmental Counsel


CA/T Project


185 Kneeland Street


Mail Stop: 08-5X-01


Boston, MA 02110


Tel: 617-556-2461


Email: ejmccorm@bigdig.com
